South Cambridgeshire District Council (SCDC) 
Planning Agents Forum
5th October 2015
8.30 am – 10.00 am

	1.
	Welcome and introductions

Cllr Robert Turner welcomed everybody to the meeting.



	2.

	Update on the Local Plan
A revised timetable has been published for the Local Plan which will now be submitted to the Inspectors in March 2016.  
Public consultation will take place between December  and January 2016.
Meetings for Council Members in 2015 will be held on:

Tuesday 17 November – Joint Strategic Transport & Spatial Planning Group followed by SCDC Portfolio Holder Meeting and Cambridge  Development Plan Scrutiny Sub Committee.

On Monday 30 November the plan will be discussed by SCDC Council.

Further information regarding the Local Plan can be found at: 
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/local-plan-examination 



	3.
	Update on staffing and service improvements
Staffing Update

Currently 7 vacancies across the department.  
5 Planning Officer career grade posts have been filled and will begin their programme of training in November.
 IT Systems

An upgrade to APAS planning system will take place from 8th until 18th October.  The time will be used to provide training for officers on the upgraded system.
Validation will be outsourced temporarily to Terraquest.  Technical Support Officers will be trained to validate applications in future.  
Applicants are encourage to use the planning portal to submit applications.  When sending cheques please add reference number to the back.
Duty Officer appointment system is in place and is working well.

Feedback was requested on changes to the scheme of delegation of planning decisions.  Further information and comments to be sent to tony.pierce@scambs.gov.uk. 
Presentation given at Forum is attached.


	4.
	Update on Pre-app service
New pre-app protocol is in place with the aim of receiving quicker communication from officers.

Changes to the pre-app fees will be considered by the Portfolio Holder in November.  Currently fees are the same regardless of the number of dwellings.


	5.
	Questions and AOB

· New Head of Development Management will start in November 2015.
· The Right to Build post is now based within the Housing Team.  A register of interested parties is being kept but guidance on the scheme is dependent on the Housing Bill.

· Affordable Housing SPD and Custom and Self-Build Housing will be considered as part of the Local Plan.


	
	The next Agents Forum meeting will be held on Monday 1st February 2016.




